
LAW ENFORCEMENT MEETING 

3 November 2015 

 The Waupaca County Law Enforcement Committee was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by 

Chairman Jonely. Members present: Supervisors Craig, Johnson, Handrich, and Wilfuer.  Others 

present: Sheriff Hardel, Chief Deputy Kraeger, Captain Wilz, Captain Rasmussen and Lt. Russell.      

Chairman Jonely gave the opening meeting statement that this meeting and all other 

meetings of this Committee are open to the public. Proper notice has been posted and given to 

the press in accordance with Wisconsin Statutes so that the citizenry may be aware of the time, 

place and agenda of this meeting. 

 Motion by Supervisor Handrich, seconded by Supervisor Wilfuer to approve the minutes 

of the October 13, 2015 meeting of the Law Enforcement Committee.  Motion carried without a 

negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Johnson to approve the agenda. 

Motion carried without a negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Johnson, seconded by Supervisor Craig to approve the bills as 

presented.  Motion carried without a negative vote.   

 Captain Wilz reported for the Communication Center that the deadline for applications 

for the vacant supervisor position is today.  All applicants will see Dr. Fico and interviews are 

scheduled for November 12.   

 Lt. Russell gave an update on the Eco Chic Coatings shower project.  Work is progressing 

on the 2nd floor with the target date of December 1 to start the 3rd floor.  Interviews are 

scheduled for the one vacancy in the jail. 

 Sheriff Hardel and Chief Deputy Kraeger reported for the Detective Division that there 

continues to be several sexual assault and child abuse complaints during the past month.  Our 

detectives assisted with an infant death last weekend in Iola.  There has also been a large 

amount of mailbox complaints. 

 Captain Rasmussen reported on Patrol Division statistics. Supervisor Wilfuer moved, 

Supervisor Handrich second to approve the report. Motion carried without a negative vote.  

The patrol report was placed on file.      

 Sheriff’s Office report was presented by Chief Deputy Kraeger.  Motion to approve the 

report by Supervisor Johnson, second by Supervisor Wilfuer.  Motion carried without a negative 

vote.  The Sheriff’s Office report was placed on file. 



 Sheriff Hardel reported that the Portage County Sheriff had contacted him and he’s not 

sure if their proposed new jail project will go through.  They will continue to send safekeepers 

to us.  Sheriff Hardel gave an update on the Jerome Weinmann incident from eight years ago.  

Sheriff Hardel has been contacted by the DOT about parts of Hwy 10 that will be posted for 70 

mph in Waupaca County.  Sheriff Hardel expressed his disagreement with this to the DOT. 

 Supervisor Craig moved, second by Supervisor Johnson to adjourn at 11:10 a.m.  Motion 

carried. 

   

Vickie Thoe, Secretary 


